

CITY OF NEW BEDFORD JONATHAN F. MITCHELL, MAYOR

August 30, 2017

Sarah A. Goudreau 919 Lucy Street New Bedford, MA 02745

Re: Trash/debris Map 132, Lot 512

Dear Ms. Goudreau,

It has been brought to my attention that the City of New Bedford Health Department has issued a Correction Order regarding the removal of trash and debris located at the north end of Lot 512 adjacent to Winston Street. Please be advised that although the area may be regulated under the MA Wetlands Protection Act and the City Wetlands Ordinance, it does not preclude removal of this debris by hand. In addition a barrel and piece of fencing are located in the wetlands and adjacent to an old shed. These items and any other loose debris should also be removed by hand. Leaving any of this trash/debris in place may result in further action being taken by the Conservation Commission. Please have the trash/debris removed by September 15th, 2017.

Please contact me at 508-979-1497 if you should have any questions.

Sincerely,

Sarah E. Porter

Garah E. Porta

cc: Conservation Commissioners